MINUTES of the MILTON PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING 
of MARCH 08, 2022 @ 7:00pm
1. Call to Order by : Virginia Feigles - Kaar @ 7:06 pm.
2. Roll Call: _X__ V. FEIGLES – KAAR,  _X__D. PFEIL,  ___T. SHAW,  _X__C. SWARTZ,  _X__J. BALDWIN, 
 _X__R. SPECHT, and _X_Zoning Officer Doug Diehl
3. Pledge of Allegiance: Said 
4. Approval of Minutes from the FEBRUARY 08, 2022, Meeting:
Motion to approve by Richard Specht & 2nd by Dale Pfeil.   Motion passed.
5. Public Comments: None.
6. Communications and Bills: None.
7. Report of Officers: Looking for a replacement for Stan Salwocki.
                              Continuing the search for a replacement.
       8.  OLD BUSINESS: PC-2021-06
A Land Development Plan has been submitted for a Preliminary Review by the Patton Warehousing LLC & MID-PENN   Engineering for a proposed Warehouse/Distribution Facility behind the existing Watsontown Trucking Facility. Mid-Penn has asked for a Preliminary Review because revisions will most likely be necessary to the stormwater system after review by the Borough Engineer. Mid-Penn would then be back at a later date for the Final Review submission.
Doug Diehl, Zoning Officer, indicated that  Mid-Penn Engineering continues to request the review to be tabled. Mr. Ken Estep, Mid-Penn Engineer stated to Doug that PA DEP & Fish/Boat are close to approving the submission and Doug has received a letter to that effect.
9.  Decision on the proposal of Item # 8:

            Motion by Dale Pfeil to continue to table as requested from Mid-Penn & 2nd by Charlie Swartz.  Motion passed.
       10.
OLD BUSINESS: PC-2022-01
A REQUESTED REVIEW of the revised Zoning Ordinance which includes Ordinance # 1236 Article 6 Floodplain Management, along with several updates. The updated zoning map will be a separate submission at a later date.
Planning Commission questions: What was the update to the map? Doug responds: The 1st Baptist Church parcel and the Milton Cemetery parcel are both now proposed to be designated as part of the “R-2” Medium Residential Zoning District rather than the “R-1” Low Density Residential Zoning District. Also, the parcels owned by PINPOINT Federal Credit Union are proposed to be included in the “C” General Commercial District rather than the “M” Manufacturing Zoning District. 
11.  Decision on the proposal of Item # 10:

Motion by Richard Specht & 2nd by Charlie Swartz to recommend the Borough Council approves the proposed revisions to the Zoning Ordinance and the Zoning Map after properly posting the area and advertising the summary of the proposed Ordinance in the newspaper and making the revisions available for 30 day review at the Borough Office and Northumberland County Planning Office. Motion passed.
       12.  OLD BUSINESS: PC-2022-02
A Land Development Plan has been submitted by the 1st Baptist Church for a FINAL Review. The proposed LD PLAN is for the development of additional parking and ingress / egress to the church facilities.

Planning Commission questions: Why is this not finalized yet? Doug informed the commission that he and Charlie Axtman I just received the comments from HRG Engineering today and that Charlie could not make the revisions and have them reviewed again by HRG Engineering in time for this meeting. Charlie asks it to be tabled to next month.

13.  Decision on the proposal of Item # 12:

Motion by Dale Pfeil to table as requested by Charlie Axtman. 2nd by James Baldwin. Motion passed.
       14.  OLD BUSINESS: PC-2022-03
              A Land Development Plan has been submitted by YBC (Your Building Center) for a FINAL Review. The proposed LD PLAN is 
              for the development of two additional T-shed open storage structures.

       Planning Commission questions: Doug informed the commission that he received the consistency letters from the   

       Northumberland County Planning Commission & the Conservation District.
15.  Decision on the proposal of Item # 14:

       Motion made by Dale Pfeil to recommend that Borough Council approves the plans & 2nd by Charlie Swartz.  Motion 
       passed.
16. NEW BUSINESS: PC-2022-04
      A previously approved Land Development Plan (PC-2019-08) has been re-submitted by Marsh Road Real Estate, LLC, for re- 

      approval and current dates so that the LDP may be recorded by Northumberland County Recorder’s Office. The LDP was 
      mistakenly not recorded the first time.
      Planning Commission questions: What happened that the plans were not recorded? 
      Thierry Lindor had mistakenly misplaced the plans in his vehicle between the seat and cargo area. Thierry has a lot of area  

      & states to visit and do business in for Patton Trucking and Warehousing/Distribution.  He forgot about them and then 
      COVID hit. We all forgot about them. When Thierry found the plans, the 90 day time frame for recording passed and the 
      County would not record them, so we have to have the plans re-approved. Mid-Penn Engineering will see that the plans  

      are recorder and distributed to the Borough and elsewhere.
17. Decision on the proposal of Item # 16:

      Motion made by Dale Pfeil to recommend that Borough Council approves the plans & 2nd by James Baldwin.  Motion 
      passed.
18. Anything else to come before the Planning Commission: None.
19. Motion to adjourn by Charlie Swartz & 2nd by Dale Pfeil. Motion passed. 
